SUMMER NEWSLETTER

MKWAILA FAMILY

EVERYTHING BY PRAYER

Recently, we have been in a challenging season where it seems
like everything requires prayer. Even simple things like getting a
doctors appointment, picking up Amir from school, scheduling
meetings-it has felt like like everything we have done has
required us to commit it to the Lord in order to get it done.
Reflecting on this we came to realize that this wasn't necessarily a
bad thing, and that this season which has definitely had its
frustrations, has really been used by God to make us more
dependent on him. As Philippians says,

do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and
supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to
God. (4:6)

We pray for all of our partner friends and our partner churches
that you all too may experience the peace of Christ as you
commit all things to him in these uncertain times.

THANKS!

-

Finances, friendship and prayer. These
are the three critical ingredients that e
make our ministry and service here in = @@=
the UK possible. We have received all =
of these from you and others and we
are truly grateful for your partnership
and love in this regard.




A New Door of Service in North Manchester
We were invited to support an AG church in North Manchester
during a leadership transition. Over the past few months, we've
spent significant time with them, learning about their community
and passion for reaching people for Jesus. We're grateful for the
way God has aligned our hearts, and supporting their revitalization
project may become a key part of our ministry. More details to come
this fall.

In Merseyside (Liverpool City Region)

Our outreach continues in Liverpool, primarily through Beyond
Success classes—a non-religious way to introduce people to Jesus
who might never enter a church. We're also encouraged by growing
friendships, relationships, and gospel opportunities on our own

street. To God be the glory!

Some Overdue Training
We were delighted to take part in Culture Bridges—a program
designed to help new arrivals in the UK engage effectively in
outreach. We enjoyed the experience so much, and connected so
well with the team, that we've been invited to become facilitators.
We'll now help others adjust to UK culture and discover “bridges” for
sharing the gospel.
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PRAISE REPORTS

New Connections

For months, we found ourselves asking—both among ourselves and before the
Lord—"How can we connect with the elderly lady who lives across the
street?” Something about her and her adult son really tugged at our hearts.
Then one morning, we woke up to find a note pushed through our front door
—from her! It was a kind self -introduction, asking if we might connect. Please
pray for more of these divine appointments—for the sake of the Kingdom.

Welcome to "The Ark”

After much prayer, we finally have a carl We've decided to call it "The Ark."
It's a lovely 2011 Ford Focus with 150,000 miles on the clock—and it drives
like new! God moved a family to bless us with a cash gift that more than
covered the cost of the purchase. The amazing part is—they didn't even know
we had this need! We give God all the glory.

Thank God for Uber Drivers

One unexpected blessing during our months without a car was the
opportunity to use Uber frequently. We discovered that Uber rides can be
incredible spaces for meaningful conversations—especially gospel-centered
ones. By God's grace, we've had many of these, including with several Muslim
drivers. Some conversations allowed for a direct sharing of the Good News;
others simply opened doors to talk about who we are, giving us a chance to
explain that we're gospel workers. Still others have led to ongoing
relationships with repeat drivers.

PRAYER POINTS
Wezi is looking for a job in which she can utilize her skills, flourish and make
new connections as part of our mission work.

Andrew has been asked to help develop missionary training materials for
Global University and other ministries, pray for grace.

Amir is missiing his friends and family! Please pray that the Lord would give
him divine connections.




